Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Meeting Minutes

January 10, 2012

President Richard Byrnes called the meeting to order at 3:05 PM. After leading the group in the Pledge of Allegiance, he introduced our guest speaker, Deputy Paul Viggiano and Canine Conan, and Deputy Chanwith, from the Citrus County Sheriff’s K-Nine Unit. After giving us basic background information  and answering questions on the K-Nine Unit, Deputy Viggiano, Canine Conan, another deputy, and Crime Watch members went outside to watch the dog perform. 

President Byrnes welcomed new members, Bill and Patsy Echolas. He also welcomed Paul Fulton back after his absence, due to illness.

The minutes are on the web. There was no correspondence.

Roger Kessinger, Treasurer, gave his report as follows:




Deposits: 




$255.00




Disbursements:  



$13.99




December 31, 2011 closing balance:
$5350.10

Elvin Miller made a motion to accept the report. Mike Cerny seconded it. The motion passed unanimously.

There has been a problem with the vehicle. Pres. Byrnes took the car to the garage. The low tire pressure light comes on intermittently. The problem is with the sensors. Apparently, they are too expensive to fix so when the light comes on, visually inspect the tires.  The A/C unit in the dash was replaced and the cool air comes from the appropriate vents now.

Gorge Brand complained about transmission slippage. Joe Pallazzi will take the car to the garage on Tuesday, January 11.

Both President Byrnes and VP Len Chesterfield are researching the purchase of uniform shorts. Chesterfield brought in a pair of shorts that he purchased at a shop in Crystal River. Dark green shorts are available on a website, too; however, the site does not sell the shorts in women’s sizes. This issue will be discussed further.

Both Paul Fulton and Bill VanVliet are driving again.

The Captains Report is as follows:

Stats for December 2011

Man Hours:


296

Miles:



3751

Fuel Gallons:

220.867

Fuel Cost:


$721.73

Security Checks:

173

Construction Sites:

73

Utilities:


559

Yearly stats for 2011 

Man Hours:


3424

Miles:



41,825

Fuel Gallons:

2681.489

Fuel Cost:


$9,306.71

Security Checks:

5468

Construction Sites:

1427

Utilities:


6544

The first driver of the day has to fill out the back of the daily log sheet. The rest of the drivers should do a walk around of the car before getting behind the wheel.

The next meeting will take place on Monday, February 13, 2012 at 3 PM at the Sugarmill Woods Country Club.

Michele Eisner made a motion to adjourn at 4:00. Elvin Miller seconded the motion.

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Eisner

Secretary

